Main Line Fly Tyers

February 19th,  2004 Meeting

This month’s meeting of the Main Line Fly Tyers will Education* on Thursday, February 19th starting at 7:30pm. be held at the Schuylkill Center for Environmental Education.
<spacer type="HORIZONTAL" size="36"></spacer> February Presentation.

Our speaker this month will be Wendell "Ozzie" Ozefovich . He will be presenting a video presentation entitled. “THE UNDERWATER WORLD OF TROUT:  Feeding Lies.  Here is a description of the presentation.

“All experienced anglers have witnessed a newly outfitted dude, standing in a spot where he ought to be fishing.   Knowing where the fish are is critical to angling success -- not just where they hide, but where they feed.

This voyage into The Underwater World of Trout answers the questions all anglers ask:  Where are they? Why are they there? What are they eating?  How do I recognize what is going on?  If you're like the rest of us, your bookshelves are full of experts espousing theories, all different and some invented just to sell books.  In this study we go into the streams and examine the facts and get real answers.  Some you expect, others you won't believe until you see them yourself.

To understand what a trout's world is like requires a basic understanding of how water moves (hydrology) and how trout move about in the water (biomechanics).  We all know some basic truths -- or do we?  Water always flows downstream -- except when it doesn't.  Trout always face upstream -- except when they don't.  Trout use the tail fin for propulsion -- but how do they stop?  Trout feed primarily in pools and use fast water to hide from predators -- or do they?  Trout always establish a pecking order and never tolerate other fish in their feeding lie -- except when they do.  You'll be surprised how often some basic truths are violated.

How trout rise offer clues to what they are eating.  But have you ever had a chance to observe the difference between a trout taking an emerger, sipping a dun, tilting on a nymph or exploding after a skittering caddis?   Thanks to a particularly co-operative rainbow trout from Pennsylvania, all the different rise forms and takes are captured and made clear.

These are not staged shots in aquariums but real trout in the streams that you and I fish. Footage is captured from the foothill creeks and wild trout streams in New Jersey and Pennsylvania, spring creeks from Carlisle to Long Island NY, and a landlocked salmon river in Maine.  These are the waters we ply, filmed by an angler who asks the questions we all ponder.  You'll walk away from this presentation knowing the answers to many questions, and with a whole set of new questions to ask.”

Special  Thanks!   The club would like to give special thanks all the members who worked our booth at the Ft. Washington show:   Ed Emery, Rick Wolbert, Bob Peters, Kurt Griffin, Jim Lynch, Lee Mullen, Al Kotake, Dave Tally, Steve Larson,  Jim Costello, Gil Learn, Anthony Venezia,and Sam Vigorita.

The show was successful.  We sold a bunch of raffle tickets and almost 100 flies!  
Ft. Washington Fly Fishing Show  (March 13 –14)

We will have a booth at the Ft. Washington Fly Fishing Show and I will have a sign up sheet for volunteers to work the booth. Workers get in for free. We will need flies to sell at the upcoming Ft. Washington Fly Fishing Show in March. Everyone should bring/donate flies to the February meeting.

Upcoming Events:

March 13-14th 
Ft. Washington Fly Fishing Show

March 18th, 
Regular meeting with Fly Tyer Bill Skilton.

April 3rd- 6th 
Annual Learn to Fly Fish day at Resica Falls

April 15th- 

Regular meeting.  Our Pre-Opening Day meeting.

April 17th- 

Opening Day of Trout Season

May 20th- 

Regular meeting. Program TBA

June 5-6th- 
Annual Camping trip to Delaware River.

Upcoming hatches.


True,  the lakes are still frozen and many fields still have snow  cover but we can at least start thinking about early spring hatches.  One excellent hatch that many of us miss is the BWO hatch (Baetis) that starts in early-mid March.   This hatch occurs during the middle of the day and is most frequently found on limestone streams.    The limestone streams in the Allentown area such as the Little Lehigh, Bushkill and Saucon can have good hatches.    The insects are small #18-20 but trout often eagerly rise to these insects.

Last month: 

At the January Meeting. Greg Mentzer. Did a fascinating show titled "South Florida Fly Fishing for Butterfly Peacock Bass"  --A slide show which explored the thriving self-sustaining butterfly peacock fishery which has been developed throughout 330+ miles of fresh water canals in southeast Florida's Dade (Miami).  The show documented an impressive conservation achievement of bringing a South American sport fish to Florida where it thrives in a small unique area of fresh water canals.  However, I was still left wondering how many fishermen would want to fly all the way to Florida to fish in what appeared to be suburban back yards.
E-mail   <spacer type="HORIZONTAL" size="36"></spacer>If you wish to be added to the club e-mail list, send me your e-mail address. My e-mail number is  dcb821@aol.com.  Thanks.     

*The Schuylkill Center for Environmental Education is located at  Hagy’s Mill Rd. in Andorra.

I'll send you the names of the people who signed up for a email newsletter shortly.

Also send a copy of the newsletter to the Fly Fishing Show people again this month

Call me or email if you have questions

Ed

